
September 2018 

The Pastorôs Ponderings 

Pastor Davidôs cell phoneð765-330-4170 and email addressðfleeneda@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Zionôs 2018 Council Members 

Elder & President ........................................ Fred Walker 

Elder & Vice-President ............................... Jody Stanley 

Secretary ................................................. Barb Hardwick 

Deacons ................................................. Allen Stallsmith 

 Mike Clamme

 Tim Stanley 

Trustees ......................................................... Mark Prout 

 Neil Stroble 

 Max Langdon 

Treasurer ................................................. Dennis Walker 

Financial Secretaries .................................Claretta Dutro 

 Nyla Hile 

 
Worship Schedule 

 Please note that Zionôs worship 

schedule will change on September 9, 

2018. Sunday School classes will 

begin at 9:15 a.m. and Worship will 

begin at 10:30 a.m. 

 Lately, Iôve tried to meditate ten 

minutes a day, with the use of a phone app. 

The app guides my breathing and helps me 

to practice just being in the present mo-

ment, observant rather than judging.  

 

 Which is hard for me. It is SO hard for me to not 

judge. To which many of you will say, sarcastically, 

ñOh, Pastor, really?? We didnôt know that!ò  

 

 Itôs true, though. And if I can be serious for a mo-

ment, I think itôs a problem most of us have. We are con-

stantly making judgments. They come into our thoughts 

before weôre even aware of them. The point of mindful-

ness meditation (or at least one of the points of it) is to 

be curious about these judgments we make every day, 

nearly every moment.  

 

 Judgment is a survival skill, of course. We need to 

judge which foods are right for our bodies, what schools 

our children might thrive at, which people to trust. But 

for most of us, we make snap judgments about nearly 

everything. These judgments can intrude our thoughts 

and make us unhappy.  

 

 Jesus has quite a bit to say about judgment. What he 

counsels is not abstaining from judgment altogether 

(which would be foolish, not to mention impossible), but 

to practice right judgment. As he says in Matthew 7:1-5, 

part of the Sermon on the Mount: 

 

ñDonôt judge, so that you wonôt be judged. 2 Youôll re-

ceive the same judgment you give. Whatever you deal out 

will be dealt out to you. 3 Why do you see the splinter 

thatôs in your brotherôs or sisterôs eye, but donôt notice 

the log in your own eye? 4 How can you say to your 

brother or sister, óLet me take the splinter out of your 

eye,ô when thereôs a log in your eye? 5 You deceive your-

self! First take the log out of your eye, and then youôll 

see clearly to take the splinter out of your brotherôs or 

sisterôs eye.ò  

 

 In order to judge rightly, with mercy, we need to look 

at ourselves and how we have fallen short first. Judg-

ment, for Jesus, is not for the sake of condemnation, but 

for the sake of correction. But we canôt discern the prob-

lem correctly if weôve got a huge log sticking out of our 

eye (donôt you love that image?).  

 

 When we judge just to condemn, we might get a 

surge of self-satisfaction. But how long does it last be-

fore we feel empty and miserable?  

 

 Jesus, notably, told Nicodemus, ñGod didnôt send his 

Son into the world to judge the world, but that the world 

might be saved through himò (John 3:17). Jesus invites 

us to come to him, to receive the bread of life and living 

water that helps us judge rightly, beginning with our-

selves. That kind of judgment doesnôt lead to condemna-

tion. That kind of judgment leads to salvation. 

 

 Love to you all, 

 

 Pastor David 
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July Council Minutes 

The July 12, 2018 Congregation Coun-

cil Meeting was called to order by Vice 

President, Jody Stanley. 

Present: Pastor David Fleener, Fred 

Walker, Jody Stanley, Dennis Walker, 

Allen Stallsmith, Mike Clamme, Tim 

Stanley, Mark Prout, Neil Stroble, Max 

Langdon, Claretta Dutro and Nyla Hile 

Absent: Barb Hardwick  

Devotions were given by Dennis Walker. 

Secretaryôs Report: Last monthôs secretaryôs report 

was read and approved with a motion to accept by Neil 

Stroble and seconded by Mark Prout. 

Pastorôs Report: as written  

Pastoral Care in JuneðTotals: 6 shut-in visits, 3 sick/

hospital visits, 1 pastoral visit, 1 funeral, 11 home/

hospital communions. 

Deaconsô Fund use in June:  

6/5 ï Check 1050 for $100 to Indiana Michigan Power 

6/28 ï Check 1051 for $25 to Needlerôs Fresh Market 

Christian Education: 

Confirmation should resume in late August. We will 

finish up our Small Catechism unit and move on to the 

New Testament.  

Hero Central VBS is at Grace UMC, July 23-27, 6-8 

p.m. There is an online form to volunteer or register a 

child, at https://hc.cokesburyvbs.com/graceumchc/. I also 

have forms on the table in back of the nave.  

Retreat at St. Augustineôs House - After coordinating 

with the elders, I will be on retreat at St. Augustineôs 

House, Oxford, Michigan, Aug. 5th after worship to Aug. 

10th. From there I will attend my next Spiritual Compan-

ion Session, Aug. 10th-11th. No Sundays will be missed. 

For this reason, I would like to reschedule next monthôs 

council meeting to Thurs., Aug. 2nd. 

I may take a couple days as well to make a quick trip 

back to Iowa in late August.  

Listening Post - I am continuing to host a Listening 

Post at the food pantry twice per month. Staff and clients 

are receptive,  but have not taken much advantage yet. I 

think that it just takes patience and a continuing sense of 

openness  and availability to the staff and clients. I think 

more publicity will help as well. I recorded a video pro-

moting the Listening Post this Monday and posted it on 

our Facebook page and on our website.  

Other Events in June: 

1-2 ï Spiritual Companion Program at Lindenwood Re-

treat Center 

3 ï Worship at Crown Pointe 

4, 11 ï Joe and Jesus at Common Grounds 

4-8 ï Confirmation intensive at Zion 

5, 12 ï Listening Post at food pantry 

Committee reportsðParish Education: Allen 

VBS will be held July 23-27 from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. at 

Grace United Methodist Church. Grace is coordinating. 

Bryce and Sydney Stroble have volunteered to help. 

Worship/Music/Memorial: We need new signage 

throughout building, this is being researched. 

Songs chosen through September. 

Doorbell for office door was purchased, it just needs 

to be put up. Mark will do that. 

Mission and Ministry: Jody made a motion to use 

$200 for school supplies from the Rogers Memorial. 

Mark Prout seconded. 

Jody will take orders for t-shirts for Godôs Work Our 

Hands Sunday for those who didnôt buy one last year and 

want one. 

Council reportsðDeacons: Attendance and Holy 

Communion reportðJune 3 - 70 attended, 64 com-

muned; June 10 - 60 attended; June 17 - 66 attended, 66 

communed; June 24 - 53 attended 

Trustees: Air-conditioning was fixed at the parson-

age. 

Blockage in pipe from narthex roof cleaned out, 

seems okay. 

Looking into a few other leaks to get cause, upstairs - 

leaking around windows. 

Repaint narthex - outside person or Neil or Mark. 

Neil put grass seed in and flattened out parsonage 

lawn. 

Treasurerôs Report: May move money in Mission 

Investment Memorial Fund to a 1-2 year CD. Dennis will 

check with Michelle to see what options Thrivent may 

have. 

Virginia Langdon audited books - will report at Semi

-Annual meeting. 

A motion to accept reports was made by Mike 

Clamme and seconded by Max Langdon.  

Old Business: Church picnic will be held at Ray and 

Linda Stanleyôs house on August 12th. Need a person to 

grill. Neil will be gone. Grills - Mike will bring his and 

Ray has one. 

New Business: A Life Line Screening will be held at 

Zion on November 5th. There was a discussion about the 

cost.  

A motion was made by Mike Clamme for $25 to be 

taken off the amount of each personôs screening bill. 

Max Langdon seconded. 

 

(continued on following page) 
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Pentecost 15 - September 2nd 

1st Reading - Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-9 

Psalm 15 

2nd Reading - James 1:17-27 

Gospel - Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 
 

Pentecost 16 - September 9th 

1st Reading - Isaiah 35:4-7a 

Psalm 146 

2nd Reading - James 2:1-17 

Gospel - Mark 7:24-37 
 

Pentecost 17 - September 16th 

1st Reading - Isaiah 50:4-9a 

Psalm 116:1-9 

2nd Reading - James 3:1-12 

Gospel - Mark 8:27-38 
 

Pentecost 18 - September 23rd 

1st Reading - Jeremiah 11:18-20 

Psalm 54 

2nd Reading - James 3:13ð4:3, 7-8a 

Gospel - Mark 9:30-37 
 

Pentecost 19 - September 30th 

1st Reading - Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 

Psalm 19:7-14 

2nd Reading - James 5:13-20 

Gospel - Mark 9:38-50 

September Lectionary Readings  

 God's Work: Our Hands Day will 

be on Sunday, September 9th. We will 

celebrate the ministry of Wernle Youth 

and Family Treatment Center with a ta-

co, hot dog, and potato bar 

lunch with homemade ice cream 

and all the toppings. A freewill 

offering will be received for 

Wernle. Come join us in Fellow-

ship Hall after worship and celebrate our long

-running partnership with this wonderful 

ministry! Wear your Godôs Work: Our Hands 

shirts and jeans to church. 

 
Godôs Work: Our Hands Day 

Meeting closed by all praying The Lordôs Prayer.  

Next meeting will be August 2nd (the first Thursday 

of the month) with Tim Stanley having devotions. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jody Stanley,  

Acting Recording Secretary 

September Council Minutes continued 

Faith Builders Ministries, an interdenominational 

ministry out of New Castle that seeks to introduce peo-

ple to congregations, has invited Zion and other area 

churches to be part of a block party they are hosting on 

Saturday, September 8th, 12 noon-5 p.m., at 509 N. High 

St., Hartford City. They have asked if we would be will-

ing to set up our own table and talk to people about our 

congregation. Let Pastor David know if you are interest-

ed in being part of this. 

 
The Story at Grace 

Grace UMC continues its study of The Story, a nov-

elization of Scripture into 31 chapters, on Tuesday nights 

at 6:30 p.m. Pastor David will guest teach the session on 

September 25th. Hope to see you there! 

 
Listening Post 

Pastor David continues his Listening Post at the food 

pantry on Tuesdays, Sep. 4th and 18th, 1-3 p.m. Come 

out if you or anyone else you know wants to chat or 

needs prayer. Of course, you can always contact Pastor 

David by cell phone or email.  

 
Faith Builders Ministries 




